
 

 

Central Oregon 
Intergroup  Office 

 

337 W. Antler Ave., Ste B 

Redmond, OR 97756 

(541) 923-8199 

coigoffice@coigaa.org 

Hours: 

Monday 9 am—2 pm 

Tuesday  9 am—1 pm 

Wednesday  9 am—1 pm 

and 2 –6 pm 

Thursday  9 am  - 2 pm 

Friday  9 am—1 pm 

   Cascade Connection              A Newsletter for COIGAA 
                                                            March 2023 

“Our membership ought to include all who suffer from alcoholism. 
Hence we may refuse none who wish to recover. Nor ought A.A. 
membership ever depend upon money or conformity. Any two or 
three alcoholics gathered together for sobriety may call them-
selves an A.A. group, provided that, as a group, they have no  

other affiliation.”                                                                            

Tradition 3 Long Form— p.189 Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions 

HOTLINE 
(541) 548-0440 

 

Looking for Other Meetings? 
 

Looking for a local Live or Virtual Meeting of                       
Alcoholics Anonymous?  Check out our website for meeting  

locations, dates, times, login info and passwords: 
 

www.coigaa.org 
 

Or download the  
Meeting Guide App 

 

https://www.aa.org/meeting

 

“ Made a decision to turn our will and our lives over to the care of 
God, as we understood Him”  

 
Step 3 of Alcoholics Anonymous 

http://www.coigaa.org


 
 

Need Chips?   
Need AA Literature? 

 
You can get it at the office! 

Joan is also able to bring  
orders to Bend if you can’t make it to 

the office. 
Contact Joan at  

coigoffice@coigaa.org 

 

 

12th Step Volunteers Needed 

 

If you are willing to join our 12th 
Step Volunteer list, PLEASE contact 

our Hotline  
Chairperson, Lauren S.,  

at hotline@coigaa.org  
 

 

 
 

Thank you to all the members 
who contribute to the monthly      

newsletter!   
 

Remember, this is COIGAA’s    
newsletter, for us, by US!          

Contribute to:  
newsletter@coigaa.org 

Principle of the Month 
 

Membership/Identity 
“The problem faced by this Tradition isn’t just past A.A. 
history. It keeps coming up—for instance, when a group 

debates whether to exclude alcoholics who have problems 
other than alcohol or have differing lifestyles. The       

Tradition mentions no such additional requirements, no 
demand that prospective members must not have a history 

of drug abuse, a certain lifestyle, or an institutional    
background. All alcoholics are welcome. What about the 

group that seems to impose extra requirements, beyond “a 

desire to stop drinking”? This might be a “special inter-
est” group or collection of groups in which, for example, 

each member must be a physician—or a young person, a 
man, a woman, a priest, or a law-enforcement officer. By 

their own account, those attending special interest groups 
consider themselves A.A. members first. They attend  
general-membership meetings as well as those that fill 

their other individual needs, and they remain devoted to 
A.A.’s primary purpose. These “special interest” groups 

offer only one instance of the diverse and inclusive   
membership within our Fellowship. Our Traditions allow 

unparalleled freedom, not only to every A.A. member, but 
to every A.A. group.”  

~The Twelve Traditions Illustrated 

Welcome  to Kimberly B., our new  
Intergroup Office Worker!  

 
Thank you to All the Homegroups 
stepping up to host our Monthly  

Potluck Speaker Meetings! 
 

Thank you to the Entertainment 
Committee for hosting some many 

wonderful events! 

All our Intergroup positions 
are currently filled!!! 

mailto:hotline@coigaa.org


Hello Everyone! 
If you are interested in being of service and do not know what you want to do, here is a suggestion: 

The AA Hotline needs people.   
We have open slots on: Sunday 9 am to 2 pm and Wednesday 1 pm to 5 pm.  

Also, we need relief people for the hotline.  The requirement is 6 months of continuous sobriety.  
 

AND we need people to do 12th Step calls. This is support to people who want to talk to someone.   
Mostly they are phone calls; sometimes it is an in person visit.  If you do make a 12th Step visit,  

bring along another AA.*   
Men work with Men and Women work with Women.   

These areas have very few people or none signed up to do 12th Step calls.   
La PIne, Prineville, Sisters, Sunriver, Tumalo, and Warm Springs. 

The requirement is 1-year continuous sobriety.   
It is helping another alcoholic.    

Please pass this information to the meetings you attend.  Thank you. 
To contact me: hotline@coigaa.org 

In Fellowship and Service 
Lauren S., Hotline Chairperson. 

 
* https://www.aacle.org/twelfth-step-call-tips/ 

Hotline Help Wanted 

Entertainment Committee 
 

Come support our Entertainment Committee! 
 

Tuesdays at 7 pm at Market of Choice Upstairs! 
 

entertainment@coigaa.org 

mailto:hotline@coigaa.org


 
 

2nd Quarter Schedules Coming Soon! 
 

Schedules will be ready in April for the 2nd Quarter—  
 

Is Your Home Group Listed? 
Is Your Listing Up To Date? 

 
Contact Helen if you need to submit changes — 

before the next printing! 
schedule@coigaa.org  







Our group — Redmond Early Risers — wanted to share this picture of our room set up and ready for our                                          
Monday - Friday 7 am meeting.  The room is usually open and coffee ready at 6 am.  

Big Book Display from the 59th International Women’s Conference in Dallas, TX in February 2023 



 

Step Three:  

“Practicing Step Three is like the opening of a door which to all appearances is still 
closed and locked. All we need is a key, and the decision to swing the door open.  

There is only one key, and it is called willingness.” 

~Twelve Steps and 12 Traditions, p.34 

 

“This is the how and why of it.  First of all, we had to quit playing God. It didn’t work. 
Next, we decided that hereafter in this drama of life, God was going to be our           

Director. He is the Principal; we are His agents.  He is Father, and we are His children. 
Most good ideas are simple, and this concept was the keystone of the new and        

triumphant arch through which we passed to freedom.” 

~Alcoholics Anonymous, p. 62 

12stepping.org 



District 5 Contact info: 
 
DCM // Carrie B. // dcm@district5aa.org // (541) 788-7276 
Alt DCM // Jamie S. // altdcm@district5aa.org // (971) 297-5419 
D5 Secretary // Christine B. // districtsecretary@district5aa.org 
D5 Treasurer // Will D. // dcm@district5aa.org 

Access // Nancy B. // dcm@district5aa.org  
Archives // Joe H. // archives@district5aa.org 
Correctional Facilities // Walt W. // correctionalfacilities@district5aa.org 
Literature // Tricia M. // literature@district5aa.org                                                                                                                             
Outreach // Vacant //   outreach@district5aa.org                                                                                                                             
Grapevine // Jessie C. // grapevine@district5aa.org 
CPC // Ron B. // cpc@district5aa.org 
Public Information (PI) // Brian R. // pi@district5aa.org 
Treatment Facilities (CTF) // Brian W. // ctf@district5aa.org 
Website // John S. // webmaster@district5aa.org 

Did you know you can listen to AA speakers on YouTube?!?!   

 

Here is the link to listen to Barry L. speak about Tradition 3: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JY7-Dih6rvw 

 

 
 

  
District 5 is looking for an Outreach Committee Chair!   

Please look over the position and announce it to your Home 
Groups! 

mailto:dcm@district5aa.org
mailto:altdcm@district5aa.org
mailto:districtsecretary@district5aa.org
mailto:treasurer@district5aa.org
mailto:treasurer@district5aa.org
mailto:archives@district5aa.org
mailto:correctionalfacilities@district5aa.org
mailto:treasurer@district5aa.org
mailto:grapevine@district5aa.org
mailto:cpc@district5aa.org
mailto:pi@district5aa.org
mailto:ctf@district5aa.org
mailto:webmaster@district5aa.org


 
Deschutes County Jail to Resume in person AA Meetings 

 
Before Covid AA Members would conduct meetings once a week in the Deschutes County Adult 

Jail (DCAJ) and the Work Release Facilities. When Covid hit all meetings were stopped. Meetings 
resumed for the DCAJ online, AA members on tablets in the Work Release Facility online with in-

mates on tablets in the main jail.  
 

The Sheriff’s Dept has just announced that they are moving towards resuming in person meetings 
by accepting new volunteer applications and scheduling an orientation.  

 
The District 5 website has not yet been updated with the new information and application, but you 

can email correctionalfacilities@district5aa.org for additional information.                                  
(email link can also be found on the District 5 Website).  

This is a very rewarding service opportunity.  
The deadline for submitting new applications is March 17. 

District 5 would like to invite COIG to send in an intergroup report even if neither of the chairs are physically 
able to attend the district meeting.  It will be included in the District minutes and published on the website.   
The General Service Conference is coming up QUICKLY!  The final Conference Agenda is out. Your GSR 
should have already given you a copy.  I hope everyone has had a chance to look it over and your group is 
planning their conference sharing session. If your GSR has not passed this onto you yet, I have enclosed a link 
to review the items here. After everyone has had an opportunity to review it, the GSR of your home group will 
be looking for a good time to go over these items together, or we can do one big one with the entire District.  If 
your group doesn't understand how to do this, please let me know. As your DCM, I am here to help support you 
in this. There are many different ways to get your group's conscience on these agenda items and none of them 
are wrong. For more information, or to request a workshop for your home group, presentation, or a group     
inventory call me directly or visit District5AA.org  
Yours in Fellowship & Service, District 5 DCM http://district5aa.org/ Carrie B. 541-788-7276 

   

Check this out!  You can listen to recorded workshops courtesy of District 5 AA 
District 5 A.A. Presents:  "12th Step & Sponsorship Workshop" - March 19, 2022  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RMv0Q3LmJkjvHNv5zCKUSnO-y29dPLLO/view 
 

District 5 A.A. Presents:  "12 Steps and 12 Traditions in One Weekend"  
January 21-22, 2023—Steps 2/3 and Traditions 2/3 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AEFRyc7SqLt3z0RA0JqFiTQBplWgOb3d/view 

mailto:correctionalfacilities@district5aa.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1U6t92oANy0HISniQr7BpbmIYAGqnM3T4/view?usp=sharing
http://district5aa.org/


That moment in the business meeting when you realize you    

weren't on mute.    By: Geoff C 

Carry The Message Project 
 

The Carry The Message Project focuses on 
getting Grapevine and La Vina subscriptions 

to alcoholics in need. 
 

It’s not necessary to know the recipient! 
 

Sponsor a subscription for someone behind 
bars, in a treatment facility, nursing home, or 

homebound. 
 

Give A Gift Today! 
 

https://www.aagrapevine.org/carry-the-message 



 

 

 

 



 https://internationalwomensconference.org/register/ 



 

 
 

The 2023 International Convention will be held on 
June 29—July 3, 2023 

At the Albuquerque Convention Center in Albuquerque, NM 
Registration will open November 1, 2022 

https://al-anon.org/wso-events/2023-al-anon-international-

https://al-anon.org/wso-events/2023-al-anon-international-convention/




AA Humor 

Central Oregon Intergroup Contacts 

 

Chairperson Frank W.  chairperson@coigaa.org 

Vice Chair.   Sally B. vicechair@coigaa.org 

Secretary Amy P. secretary@coigaa.org 

Treasurer Valorie treasurer@coigaa.org 

Newsletter Alice S. newsletter@coigaa.org 

Schedules Helen W. schedule@coigaa.org 

Hotline Lauren S. hotline@coigaa.org 

Potluck Alan S. potluck@coigaa.org 

Entertainment   John T. entertainment@coigaa.org 

Website Marty D.  

Al-Anon Liaison                  Christina L.  

Advisory Board Committee  Barry J.  

Advisory Board Committee  Diane W.  

Advisory Board Committee  Lanelle D.  

Advisory Board Committee  Jane L.   

 

Intergroup Meetings take place the fourth Sunday of each 

month at 5:30 PM, except in Nov. and Dec. when they meet 

on the third Sunday. Held both live at TEC (Trinity Episcopal 

Church) and as a Hybrid Zoom Meeting as well. 

469 NW Wall Street, Bend.  

Observers are welcome to attend too! 

Contact secretary@coigaa.org for log on information 

 

 

 

 
 

AA Humor from Grapevine March 2023 
 

Honestly, I did 

Q: What’s the second most common 

greeting heard at an AA meeting after, 

“My name is _____ and I’m an        

alcoholic”? 

A: “Hi, I almost called you today!” 

Jim S. 
Woodside, N.Y. 
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